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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Monthly Meeting Minutes – September 10, 2022 

         

I. General 

• The Council was called to order at 8:01AM by DGK Mark Daugherty, who filled in for the GK.  

• Opening Prayers were offered by DD/Trustee Mike Burkett.   

• The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                                             

• The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers; the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused; 0 = Position Currently Vacant): 

 

Title  Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain E Financial Secretary E Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight E Treasurer E Outside Guard P 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer A Trustee 3rd Year P 

Chancellor A Advocate E Trustee 2nd Year P 

Recorder P Warden P Trustee 1st Year P 

 

• The August 2022 business meeting minutes were read-in for approval by DGK Mark Daugherty. Mark then 

called for a motion to accept the minutes as read. Paul Sciera provided a motion to accept, Dave Martz   

provided a second. After no further discussion a vote was called for by the DGK and the motion passed.  

 

II. Applications for Approval – Joe Regnery/Ryan Fesker 

• Form 100s: None at this time.  

 

III. Grand Knight Report – DGK Mark Daugherty for GK Leonard Martinez 

• Correspondence:  

• Thank You note from Father Kyle concerning the donation made in PGK Gary Mayfield’s name, 

which will go in support of the diocese’s seminarian program (see attachment pg.13).   

• Shout-out thanks/events/activities/and general Council information:  

• The GK’s Thank-you and e-gratis corner, with special recognition going out to: 

• The membership at large for your service to Parish, Community and Council. Prayers for all 

affected by the Ukrainian crisis at home and far away. Please let us know of any distressed or 

sick Knight or Family member. 

• To all those who were actively involved in the Annual Pax Christi Parish Picnic, well done folks.  

• Dave and Kathy Martz for kicking off the “Football Crazr” ticket sales season during the Parish 

Picnic.  

• All those who were involved in our annual Peach Sales initiative, well done.  

• After the business meeting on 13 August, a Memorial Mass was given by new Father Matthew Kane 

in the Chapel. The Mass was well attended by both Pax Christi and Council members.  

• Our annual peach sales event ended on 27 August with the distribution of cases at the 2022 Church 

Picnic.   

• The second major Knight’s project for August was the Church’s picnic on August 27th. A simple 

Thank You cannot measure up to what Brennan and Cindy Mendus did to make this summer event a 

most enjoyable and entertaining evening.  
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• Also, kudos going out to Action Officers Joe Musso and Joe Regnery for their dedication and 

hard work.  

• Father was totally impressed with what the church was able to put together.  

• FYI to be discussed later concerns what would the membership would like to have done with the 

excess money collected on the night, over the cost of what was paid in by the Council towards 

this event. More information to follow on this.   

• Council 10937 golf tournament is on Friday, September 23rd, at the Links Golf Course, starting at 

9am, details will be given out via ‘Flocknote,’ and the church bulletin. Action officer for this event is 

Steve Froseth (see attachment pg.16).  

• A Spaghetti Dinner is set for Saturday, September 17th, after the 5pm mass.  

• Breakfast Burritos are set for Sunday, September 25th.  

• On Tuesday 30 August at Pax Christi, a check for $9000 was presented by Gary Mayfield’s widow, 

Teri Mayfield, to Father Kyle Ingels, Colorado Springs Diocese Seminarian office. This generous 

monetary donation to the Diocese Seminarian program was given to Father in Gary’s memory.  

• Child Safe Environment training is being administered through the parish front office. Based on new 

guidance from the Colorado Springs Diocese, only those council members who are directly involved 

in the various Pax Youth programs need to take either the initial or refresher course.  If you require 

this training, or are not sure if the new guidelines apply to you, please contact Ms. Rachel Daugherty 

at the parish front office, 303.799.1036; or rdaugherty@paxchristi.org.   

• The October Planning Meeting is set for Tuesday 27 September; 6:30pm social, 7-8pm planning 

meeting. Location, Leonard Martinez’s home 9228 Sugarstone Cir. Highlands Ranch, CO. 

• Knight of the Month – Richard Cooke 

• Family of the Month – The Mendus family.  

• Pennies from Heaven, called for by the DGK.  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz  

• None. 

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Jason Curl  

• Report(s) were distributed prior to the meeting (see attachment pg.9). 

• Bank Balance – $37, 856.69.   

• Outstanding Funds – ($11,128.93).   

• Brother Gary Mayfield Memorial Fund – $0. 

• Hailey Fund – $246.41.  

• Lady Knights – $4,010.52.  

• Available Funds – $22,470.83.     

• For other additional information (see attachment pg.9).  

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Ryan Fesker 

• Report(s) were distributed prior to the meeting (see attachment pgs.10-12). Figures for the month have 

been reconciled and are in balance with the Treasurers report.    

• Receipts/Actual Income – $6,466.   

• Expenditures – $9,668. 

• Expected Bank balance – $37, 857.   

• Due to recent activity, there is a negative net cash flow of ($3,202) for this period.  

• For other additional information (see attachment pgs.10-12).  
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VII. Auditor and Trustees – Roger Giudici/William Hensen/Michael Burkett.  

• Bill Hensen spoke for the group, nothing new to report.  
 
VIII. Chancellor’s Update – DGK for Shawn Menagh.  

• Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP): 

• The council is currently supporting one Seminarian (Vincent Smith), and one Postulate Katie Logan, 

Franciscan Sisters of Christian Charity.  

• Shawn is in the process of reaching out to Father Kyle Ingels, Director of Campus Ministry, Director 

of Vocations, 1785 Stanton Rd. Colorado Springs, CO 80918 (719) 434-3019, www.newmancos.org, 

in order to request the name of an additional seminarian for our Council to support.  

• The ‘Prayer for Vocations’ was read not read.   

 

IX. Programs, Categories, and Committee Reports – DGK Mark Daugherty.  

• Other:  

• None.  

 

a. Membership Report – Director Joe Regnery  

• Form 100’s. 

• New candidate(s):  

• None.     

• Transfers:  

• None.  

• Recurring training – none scheduled at this time.     

• Charity/Unity/Fraternity Exemplification(s):  

• Efforts are ongoing to reach out to other 1st and 2nd Degree members to encourage them to 

participate in planned exemplifications as they occur.  

• Joe continues to seek help and assistance in this effort from the membership at large. 

• Retention/Membership Drive related events and activities: 

• By having an official recruiting activity during the Parish Picnic, the Council has completed one 

of two required recruiting initiatives. Joe mentioned that this did generate some interest, 

nevertheless we will have to wait and see.  

• The next official venue will occur during the Pax Parish Ministry event, which is scheduled for 

October 2022.  

• Other:  

• Remember, gaining new members and retaining them is everyone’s business, and is not just the 

purview of Membership Director.   

• A continued reminder that our social and food events, such as Breakfast Burritos, Beer and Brats, 

Spaghetti Dinners, Fish Tacos, are great places to ‘crowd mingle’ in order to recruit new 

prospective candidates. Yet the Membership Director cannot do this alone and, therefore, 

requires assistance from Brother Knights to mingle and work the crowd during these events.  

• Refer interested Catholic Men to this website – www.kofc.org/joinus. To make things easier, 

Supreme has developed a QR Code for people to scan, which will take them to the application 

portion of the KOC webpage.  

 

b. Faith-in-Action Top-level Program Report – GK/DGK 

• Nothing to report.     

  

 

http://www.newmancos.org/
http://www.kofc.org/joinus
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c. Family Category Activity report – Director Brennan Mendus  

• Required program(s): 

• Consecration to the Holy Family:  

• Featured programs(s): 

• Food for Families.  

• Recommended program(s): 

• Family of the Month/Year: Announced at the Council Christmas Party.  

• Family of the month – Brennan and Cindy Mendus.  

• Keep Christ in Christmas event(s): In the very early planning stages for the 2022 Season, please 

see ‘New Business.’  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• Sunday donuts.  

• Proceeds are going to the Hailey fund.  

• Lenten Fish Tacos.  

• Done for the season, overall, a great success. 

• The Action Officer for this activity is Head Chef Brennan Mendus.   

• Beer and Brats. 

• Done for the season, see you next year. 

• Action officers for this event are Second Head Chef Joe Musso and Head Chef Brennan 

Mendus.   

• Breakfast Burritos (Art’s Breakfast Burritos Wild Bunch) operations report:   

• The next one is set Sunday, September 25th.  

• Action officer for this activity is Head Chef Brennan Mendus.  

• Spaghetti Dinners: 

• The next one is set for Saturday, September 17th, after 5pm mass.  

• Action officer for this activity is Head Chef Brennan Mendus.  

• Summer Camping Trip:  

• See you next year in July at the Chatfield Reservoir camp grounds.   

• Other: 

• 2022 Parish Picnic update: A great success. And via the various donation buckets that were set 

about, the Council received $1300 in donations, and after taking into account $600 dollars in 

expenses, there is $700 dollars available. Brennen recommended giving this money as a donation 

to the parish front office to help cover additional expenses incurred, see ‘New Business.’  

• If you require the Diocesan sponsored Youth Protection Training course, please contact Ms. 

Rachel Daugherty (rdaugherty@paxchristi.org; 303.799.1036) at the front office.  

 

d. Community Category Activity report – DGK for Director Richard Cooke    

• Required program(s): 

• Helping Hands:   

• Nothing new to report.  

• Featured programs(s) 

• Recommended program(s):    

• Free Throw Contest: Was included as one of the planned activities at the annual Parish Picnic on 

27 August.  

• See attachment page 15 for the results, and congratulations to all the participants.  

• Action Officer for this event was PGK and Trustee William Hensen.   

• Soccer Challenge: Also included as one of the activities at the parish picnic.  
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• See attachment page 15 for the results, and congratulations to all the participants.  

• Because no other Council in District 9 has participated in this event all the Pax Christi 

winners will immediately advance to the State level competition.  

• Action Officer for this event was PGK and Trustee William Hensen.   

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• ARP/Special Olympics Tootsie Roll Drive.  

• TBD in the Fall of 2022. 

• Football Fund Crazr.  

• Completed for 2022, all tickets were sold. 

• Action Officer was Dave Martz supported by Kathy Martz.  

• Peach Sales initiative: 

• Started the weekend of 23 July and ended with distribution of peaches at the Parish Picnic on 

27 August.  

• Final tally: @$6,400 in sales, after expenses the net profit gain will be from $1,850 to $2,150 

dollars, half of last year’s revenue. This was due to a couple of factors such as increased 

incurred costs, and a late start in getting the initiative of the ground.   

• In terms of increasing revenue towards the KOC Scholarship program, alternative options to 

be considered were discussed at the September planning meeting on 31 August, such as 

possibly increasing case prices from $50.00 to $60.00.  

• All these things will be reconsidered again next year, and will depend on whether peach 

prices and associated incurred costs will either increase or decrease.  

• The money raised in this effort goes in support of the Council’s KOC Scholarship Fund.  

• Coat Drive initiative. 

• Highway Cleanup:  

• The next one is being planned for 15 October, 9am to noon. 

• PGK Paul and Jenn Sciera, are the event POCs for this project.  

• More information to follow.  

• Other: 

• None.  

 

e. Faith Category Activity report – Director Alan Brown  

• Required program(s): 

• Spiritual Reflection: 

• Featured program(s):  

• Refund for Support Vocations Program (RSVP):  

• The Council is currently sponsoring one postulate and one seminarian.  

• See Chancellor’s report.  

• Recommended program(s) 

• Marian Icon Prayer Program:  

• Rosary:  

• Holy Hours: 

• ‘Into the Breach:’ program:  

• Completed.  

• Council sponsored program(s) 

• KOC High School Senior Stewardship Scholarship Award program: 

• The current slate of recipients are as follows: Sarah Mendus (2019); Darby Brown (2020); 

Gabriela Rivera (2021), and Keely Brown (2022). 
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• Scholarship checks for $750 have gone out to each recipient.   

• For the next Fraternal Year, Alan is looking at possibly increasing the amount to $1000 per 

recipient.  

• Other: 

• The ‘Point Men’/ Knights Saturday morning Faith Seminars: 

• This activity will resume on 17 September, with a program called ‘Discover.’ This seminar is 

geared toward getting to know God the Father and His only Begotten Son, Jesus Christ.  

• Always great discussion topics, so please come join us when the group resumes in the fall, 

each Saturday at 6:30am, for prayer, fellowship, breakfast and learning.  

 

f. Life Category Activity report – Director Mike McGinnis 

• Required program(s): 

• ‘Novena for Life’ campaign/devotionals:  

• TBD.  

• Featured program(s):  

• Special Olympics: 

• The Tootsie Roll campaign –TBD in 2022.    

• Marches for Life: 

• Recommended program(s): 

• The ‘Silver Rose’ initiative:  

• The parish will not be participating in this year’s program.  

• Respect Life Committee activities and initiatives:   

• The Pax Spiritual Adoption program commenced on 26/27 March and will go until 25 

December.  

• The annual ‘Baby Bottle campaign’ is scheduled to begin the weekend of 24/25 September, more 

information to follow.  

• The ‘40 Days for Life’ campaign is slated to begin 28 September and go through 6 November. 

As in the past, Mike will send out the daily devotionals via email.    

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• The ‘Rose and Poem for Parenthood’ initiative has resumed. Mike is looking for Council 

members to help with this ministry.     

• Other.  

• There is a procession and benediction event planned for 1 October, which will take place at the 

Planned Parenthood center. Meet time is 9:45am, location Pontiac Street, Denver (see attachment 

pg.14). 

• Bishop Golga’s ‘Respect Life Dinner is planned for 27 October at the Broadmoor Hotel, 

Colorado Springs (see attachment pg.16).   

 

X. Newsletter  

• To fill this requirement, the GK will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into State.   

 

XI. Advocate’s Report – DGK for Jim Egan  

• None. 

    

XII. Unfinished Business.  

• None  
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XIII. New Business   

• The Annual Knights of Columbus golf tournament at Links Golf course on Friday 23 September. The 

Action Officer for this event is Steve Froseth. Contact Steve Froseth at (303) 683-3282 or 

stevefr2@hotmail.com. Notices will be sent out via weekly church bulletin starting Sept. 10th and 11 

(see attachment pg. 16).   

• At the planning meeting Brennan Mendus had recommended that the Council donate $700.00 to the 

church. 

• This money was part of what was collected during the 2022 Parish Picnic at both the Council’s Beer 

and Wine tent, and other strategically placed donation gars.  

• What was donated by parishioners ended up covering the cost of both the beer and wine plus.  

• Some discussion incurred during the business meeting about, that in the spirit of transparency, taking 

a vote on this even though it was not officially required.  

• Paul Sciera made a motion to donate the $700 dollars to the parish, Joe Regnery provided a second. 

And after no further discussion a vote was called for by the DGK, and the motion passed.  

• Joe Regnery rose to discuss Supreme’s KOC ‘Keeping Christ in Christmas’ program, presenting some 

excellent ideas on how to move forward on this in order to make it a viable parish wide event for the 

2022 Advent/Christmas Season.  

• The activity will include a drawing contest, supported by a bake sale and other associated activities.  

• Per the discussion, three other members volunteered to assist Joe in this initiative: Alan Brown (past 

Action Officer); William Hensen; and Family Director Brennan Mendus.     

• Paul Sciera rose to mention that the Lady Knights are planning on providing desert for the scheduled 

Spaghetti Dinner on 17 September. Paul wanted to know if the membership in attendance had any 

objections to this, and none were raised. Therefore, good to go.  

 

XIV. 4th Degree Report – John Alfeld and Roger Giudici for Faithful Navigator Paul Sciera 

• Assembly programs and initiatives:  

• The Fisher House outreach initiative maybe restarting, more information to follow.   

• Special Olympics events: TBD.  

• Special Masses for special intentions will be announced as they come up in the schedule.  

• 4th Degree Exemplifications:  

• 12 November at Our Lady of Loretto parish.  
• 4 February 23 in Brighton.  
• 6 June 23 at St Francis Cabrini, Littleton.  

• The Assembly social committee: Events are TBD 

• Honor Guard requirements/events:    

• The Assembly will be participating in the Highlands Ranch Veterans Day ceremony that will take 

place at the Highlands Ranch Library, more information to follow.  

• As noted per the emails from Mr. Robert Knapp, District Marshall. rjknapp06@comcast.net.    

• Financial Report:  

• As presented by the Comptroller John Alfeld (see attachment pg.17).   

• Other related Assembly business:  

• Please make an effort to solicit 3rd Degree members to join the Assembly.  

• One Form 4 for a Mr. John Gephardt needed to be read-in and voted on. Roger Giudici read-in the 

Form 4, and then made a motion to accept. Dave Martz provided a second. A vote was then called 

for and the motion passed.  

 

XV. Field Agent Report – Mr. Matt Hayes  

mailto:stevefr2@hotmail.com
mailto:rjknapp06@comcast.net
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• Contact information, for Matt Hayes, matt.hayes@kofc.org Phone: 720-530-9186 Use Promo/Referral 

Code MHAYES when signing up a new Knight online.  

• None.  

 

XVI. District Deputy Report – PGK Mike Burkett 

• New fraternal year planners are available from Supreme.  GK has been provided extra copies 

• Council 10937 has new membership goal of 8 new Knights.  On the prospect tab for on-line membership 

there are 7 new Knights waiting to join.  This list will be forwarded to Joe Regnery 

• The next insurance seminar is scheduled for Thursday, 15 September. To meet insurance goals, the 

Council needs 7 Knights/families to be on 2 insurance seminars by end of June 2023.  

  

XVII. Good of the Order 

• Lecturer’s Reflection/The Rev Robert F. Houlihan S.J. Educator Series – Dave Petteys/Alan Brown.  

• Alan Brown for Dave Petteys. In Alan’s short talk he mentioned that on 8 September the church 

celebrated the Birth of our Blessed Virgin Mary, which is a feast day in the church’s calendar.  

• Please check-out the latest edition of Columbia magazine.  

 

• Council Prayer list: For Matt Hayes’ Mother (not given) Stroke and related surgery 2 weeks ago 9/6; 

For Craig Machemehl, Cancer, (friend of Mark Daugherty) 8/31; For Kreg Mendus, Prostate Cancer, 

(Brother of Brennan Mendus) 8/31; For Jack Pye, Disorder of system (Friend of Joe Regnery) 8/31; For 

Ron & Deannne Gerber, Covid (Knight and wife and Friend of us all) 8/31; For Julie Higgs, 2nd heart 

surgery (sister-in-law of Leonard Martinez) 8/10; For Brother John Gormley – extreme pain (good 

friend to all of us) 7/23; For Richard Storick – Spontaneous inter-cranial hypothension, (fellow Knight 

and friend to all of us) 7/01: Seminarians/future Sister, Vincent Smith, and Catherine Logan, and all 

those in our hearts that need our prayers 

 

XVIII. Chaplain’s Summation – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz 

• None.  

 

   XIX. Grand Knight’s Summary – DGK for GK Leonard Martinez 

• None. 

 

     XX. Closing Prayer – Deputy Grand Knight.  

• Prayers were given by DD/Trustee Mike Burkett.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:55AM.  Minutes recorded and reported by Bernard Stancati, Council Recorder.    

 

 

--- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents----     

 

mailto:matt.hayes@kofc.org
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